
    2020 Purdue Extension-Annual Report 
Purdue Extension is your educational partner for 

life. The 2020 Impact Report shows how 
Extension delivers practical, research-based 

information and events for Indiana’s residents in 
agriculture and natural resources, health and 

human sciences, and community development, 
and trains tomorrow's leaders through Indiana  

4-H Youth Development.  
https://extension.purdue.edu/annualreport 

 

 
YQCA training will be implemented again this year. All 4-H members 

exhibiting animals at the fair must complete their YQCA training.  
See details in this newsletter about our upcoming in-person trainings! 

 Visit http://yqca.org to learn more! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

At Purdue University, we are empowering students to direct their  
own futures through the FREE Purdue Fast Start Program,  

which makes higher education more affordable for all. 
Learn more at: 

https://www.admissions.purdue.edu/purduefaststart/ 
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ANR Extension Educator-Vacancy 
Please see the ANR Update page 
in this newsletter for more details. 
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March-April Update 

Hi all, 

Wow, after all that winter weather a break of warm air feels awesome! It’s definitely the time of year to 
shake off the blankets and get moving outdoors again, and I know my wife and I have seen a lot of 
people out and about for walks over the last week. 

Along with the changes of Spring, I have some big and bittersweet news to share! Today, February 26th, 
is my last working for Purdue Extension as a Community Wellness Coordinator. However, that doesn’t 
mean I’ll be going far! I’ve decided to accept the Director of Food Service position that is currently open 
with Jennings County School Corporation. In a sense, I’ll be continuing my public health and nutrition 
work in the community, just from a new position.  

Atina, Melessa, and Deidre are especially dedicated and hardworking and they are a real asset for this 
community. It’s been awesome working, networking, and thinking of ideas for the community alongside 
them (even when I probably drove them nuts). Atina and I have already talked about the transition, and 
how to tag team between Purdue Extension and JCSC’s Food Service Department. She has also agreed to 
take some of my ongoing responsibilities with the F3 program. I plan to remain involved with Joining 
Jennings for Healthy Living, and I most definitely will be at the fair this summer. 

I also want to thank those of you who are in and out of the office throughout the year for making this a 
fun community to work in. If there’s one thing I could ask you all to do as I switch jobs, it’s to continue 
opening doors in the community for Purdue Extension programs and to get involved with the work this 
office does as volunteers. Especially as our community gets to have what feels like the biggest reunion 
ever later this year at the county fair, investing your time in what Purdue Extension does in Jennings is 
one of the best ways you can pull the social fabric of our community back together again. 

If you’d like to get involved in the nutrition and physical activity related work I’ve done over the last 2 ½ 
years feel free to reach out to our office to learn about the Joining Jennings for Healthy Living group and 
keep an eye out for news of when the Purdue Extension Nutrition Education Program fills my position. 
I’ll see you all around the community! 

 

    Healthfully yours,  

Jeff Walker 
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March - National Nutrition Month 
March is National Nutrition Month.  Personalize Your Plate is this year’s theme.  Each week during 
the month, Atina will be posting education programs to the Extension webpage and Facebook page.  
Topics will include eating a variety of nutritious foods every day, planning meals, and learning new 
skills to create tasty meals (even some kids can do).  This is an opportunity for you to think about how 
you could personalize your plate to increase your nutrition health.    
 
Empower Me to be Clutter Free 
Are you planning on spring cleaning?  Do you need some ideas for how to tackle the task at hand?  
Check out the Empower Me to be Clutter Free program:  https://youtu.be/rAOavMGYJis  
After viewing the video, we would appreciate your feedback by completing a short survey: https://
www.surveythis.info/question.html?2849 
 
Heart Health 
Do you or a loved one have heart health issues?  This link will lead you to a Heart Health program 
Atina created last month. https://youtu.be/yK-0kZ6NL7s 
Included in this newsletter are a couple of heart healthy recipes you may want to try. 
If you have questions, or need additional resources, please reach out to Atina for further assistance.  
And, if you are willing, Atina would appreciate your participating in a short evaluation of the program:   
https://www.surveythis.info/question.html?2929 
 
April Financial Programs 
Atina will be offering a couple different financial programs in the month of April.  Program topics will 
be for adults and kids.  Stay tuned to our Facebook page for more details on the offerings. 
 
Home Food Preservation  
Now is the time to be thinking about your plans for this summer’s harvest.  If you have never 
preserved food, please reach out to Atina for guidance.  There are several things that can go wrong, 
and often times people do not realize their good intentions are a risk for catastrophic things to 
happen.  A simple thing to remember, even for experienced individuals, is to have your dial gauge 
checked.  Contact the Extension Office to set up a time to have your dial gauge evaluated.  There will 
be virtual classes offered this summer, however, if you are looking for a quick review, you might want 
to check out this video Atina has created on home food preservation. https://youtu.be/2FByX4-9pYU.    
 
ServSafe 
ServSafe exams can be proctored by contacting Atina. 
 
 
 
 
 
CED Note - Positions Available 
The Extension Office is seeking individuals for our Extension Summer Assistant (part time, summer 
only) and Program Assistant positions (part time, but all year).  Further information about each of 
these positions can be found on our website under Health and Human Sciences.  Contact Atina 
Rozhon for more information. 

Atina Rozhon, County Extension Director  arozhon@purdue.edu 
PO Box 365, 200 E Brown St., Vernon, IN 47282  812-352-3033 

www.extension.purdue.edu/Jennings Facebook Purdue Extension Jennings County 





  

  

  

  

quinoa and 
black bean 
salad 
Ingredients 

1/2 cup dry quinoa
 

11/2 cups water
 

11/2 tablespoons olive oil
 

3 tablespoons lime juice
 

1/4 teaspoon cumin
 

1/4 teaspoon ground coriander 

(dried cilantro seeds)
 

2 tablespoons cilantro, chopped
 

2 medium scallions, minced
 

1 15-ounce can black beans, 

rinsed and drained
 

2 cups tomato, chopped
 

1 medium red bell pepper, 

chopped
 

1 medium green bell pepper, 

chopped
 

2 fresh green chilis (or to taste), 

minced
 

black pepper (to taste)
 

1.	 Rinse the quinoa in cold water. Boil water in a saucepan, then  
add the quinoa. Return to boil, then simmer until the water is 
absorbed, 10 to 15 minutes. Cool for 15 minutes. 

2.	 When quinoa is cooking, mix olive oil, lime juice, cumin, coriander, 
chopped cilantro, and scallions in a small bowl, and set aside. 

3.	 Combine chopped vegetables with the black beans in a large bowl, 
and set aside. 

4.	 Once quinoa has cooled, combine all ingredients and mix well.  
Cover and refrigerate until ready to serve. 

Yield 6 servings, Serving Size 1 cup, Calories 208, Total Fat 5g, 

Saturated Fat 1g, Cholesterol 0mg, Sodium 284mg, Total Fiber 7g, 

Protein 9g, Carbohydrates 34g, Potassium 619mg 

http://wecan.nhlbi.nih.gov

http://wecan.nhlbi.nih.gov


 Jennings County 4-H  
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March and April 2021 

Dear 4-H Families and Volunteers, 
 
You still have time to sign-up for 4-H! The last day to sign-up or to add/drop 4-H projects is May 15.  
Current and new members and volunteers may enroll in the Jennings County 4-H program at the 
NEW 4HOnline 2.0 website at http://v2.4honline.com.   
 
Paper enrollment forms are available at the Extension Office. Please contact the Extension office at 
812-352-3033 if you need assistance with enrollment. The enrollment fee is $5.00 for Mini 4-H 
members in grades K-2 and $20.00 for regular members in grades 3-12. If you are paying your 4-H 
program fees with a check or cash, please try to submit your payment to the Extension Office within 
2 weeks of your enrollment date. Checks are payable to Jennings CES Fund.  
 
All 4-H families should make arrangements to pick up the 4-H Handbook updates from the Extension 
Office! This includes 4-H guidelines, 4-H project requirements and the 4-H Livestock Handbook. This 
information may also be found on our website at:  
https://extension.purdue.edu/Jennings/article/35777.  
 
The best way to keep informed of 4-H news is by following the Purdue Extension Jennings County 
Facebook page, frequently checking your 4HOnline email account, and reading your bi-monthly 
newsletter and other special mailings.  
 
CORRECTION: In the last newsletter, due to a formatting issue, Jennifer VanLandeghem was not 
listed as a 4-H Council member. Jennifer is a  4-H Council member and currently represents the  4-H 
Council as a liaison for the Fair Board.  
 
GOOD NEWS! We have been given permission by the local Health Department to begin meeting in-
person again. We must continue to wear face coverings/masks and social distance at all Purdue 
Extension meetings and programs!  
 
Sincerely,  

Melessa Wiesehan 
Melessa Wiesehan— Extension Educator, 4-H Youth Development 
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I PLEDGE ... FOR MY CLUB, MY COMMUNITY, MY COUNTRY, AND MY WORLD 

4-H Events 

 

4-H: Exploring Agriculture 
March 30 
 April 27  
May 11 
6-7 pm  

Jennings County Public Library 
This program series is for youth in grades 3-6.  

 Participants will learn about agricultural topics, 4-H projects and careers.   
To register for this free program, please call the Extension Office at 812-352-3033.  

Spring Break Spark Clubs 
For students in grades 3-12 

Free for current (2020-2021) 4-H members and $20 (annual fee) for new members. 
Registration is required by Friday, March 19 by calling the Extension Office at 812-352-3033.  

Volunteers needed! Contact Melessa is you want to assist with these programs. 
 

 

Animal Science Spark Club 
Learn about different animal species and animal science related careers.  
Tuesday, March 23 AND Wednesday, March 24 
10 am to 1 pm at the Jennings County Public Library 
 

 

STEM Spark Club 
Design a maze, create a catapult, build a straw geodesic dome & sphere,        
assemble a miniature greenhouse and more! 
Thursday, March 25 AND Friday, March 26 
10 am to 1 pm at the Jennings County Public Library.  
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4-H Events 

 

 
Area 1 Rabbit Workshop 

SAVE THE DATE! 
April 8, 2021 

5-7 pm 
Jennings County Public Library 

 

4-H Cloverbud Club 
March 16 (Jennings County Library) 

April 13 (Fairgrounds Community Building) 
May 4 (Jennings County Library) 

6-7 pm  
This program series is for Mini 4-H members in grades K-2.  

Participants will learn about livestock, agriculture and other 4-H projects.   
To register for this free program, please call the Extension Office at 812-352-3033.  
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4-H Events Continued 
 

Sign-up for the March 16 Session!  
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 4-H Livestock!  
 

Animal ID (Tagging) Days at the Jennings County Fairgrounds 
 

4-H members enrolled in these livestock projects will receive a mailing with more information about   
animal ID day and requirements. If you do NOT receive the mailing a week prior to the Animal ID day, 

please contact the Extension Office at 812-352-3033.  

 
Saturday, May 1 from 9 am to 11 am 

Goats, Horse and Sheep 
 

Thursday, May 6 from 4:30-7 pm 
Goats and Swine 

 
Thursday, May 20 from 5-7 pm 

Poultry, Turkeys and Rabbits 

 
 
 
 

 
YQCA training will be implemented again this year. All 4-H members exhibiting animals at 

the fair must complete their YQCA training. “YQCA is designed as an annual education and 
certification program focused on food safety, animal well-being and character   awareness 

for youth ages 8 to 21 producing and/or showing pigs, beef cattle, dairy cattle, sheep, 
goats, rabbits and poultry.” 

 Visit http://yqca.org to learn more! 
 

In-person YQCA training  
Monday, March 22 at 1:00 pm AND 5:30 pm  

Tuesday, April 6 at 6 pm 
Thursday, April 15 at 6 pm 

Wednesday, April 21 at 6 pm  
Jennings County Public Library  

Registration information will be sent to all members.  
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 4-H Club Connection 
Due to ongoing COVID-19 precautionary measures, some clubs may hold 4-H meetings virtually or 

wait to start meetings later in the 4-H year. 4-H Club Leaders who choose to meet in-person are 
required to submit a safety plan to the Extension Office 4 weeks prior to the event. 4-H members, 

family members and guests attending 4-H meetings  and events will be required to wear face    
coverings and observe social distancing guidelines. Please be patient with 4-H Club Leaders as      

they determine what is best for them and their clubs. Everyone’s safety is our first priority! 
 

 

General Project Clubs: 
Barefoot Bandits— Jessica Bailey (baileyjm12@gmail.com or 812-592-5279) 
 
Muscatatuck Mud Puppies - Jeff Jones (812-592-2496) 
 

 
Shining Stars - Mary Burton (812-592-6201) 
  

 
Zenas Livewires & Plowboys – Cheryl Ward (cward@jcsc.org or 812-344-3409) 
  
  

Project Specific Clubs: 
Beef Club – Jenny Vogel (jlvogel89@gmail.com or 812-592-2144)  

   

 
   JC Riders –  Krysta Thompson  (krystaydanton@gmail.com or 812-592-1014) 

 
 

Junior Leaders – Melessa Wiesehan (mwieseha@purdue.edu or 812-352-3033) 
  

 
Llama Club – Connie Taylor and Jenny Gabbard (jgab38@aol.com or 812-756-1106)    
 

 
Shooting Sports – We are searching for NEW club leaders. Contact Melessa at 812-352-3033 if you are        
          interested in learning more about being a club leader or a member!  

 

Swine Club — Chelsie Sharp (jenningscounty4hswineclub@gmail.com or 812-592-8619) 
  
 

Tractor Club—Dave Vogel  (jlvogel89@gmail.com or 812-592-2144) 
 Tractor Club is open to youth in grades 3-12. 
 

  
 
  

mailto:jlvogel89@gmail.com
mailto:krystaydanton@gmail.com
mailto:mwieseha@purdue.edu
mailto:jgab38@aol.com
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 4-H Calendar 
March: 
13: 4-H Livestock Volunteer Training, 9:00am– Noon via Zoom 
16: Area 1 4-H Volunteer Development Web Series, Noon via Zoom 
16: Cloverbud Club 6 pm 
22: Jennings County 4-H YQCA training 1 pm and 5:30 pm 
23: Animal Science Spark Club 10 am to 1 pm 
24: Animal Science Spark Club 10 am to 1 pm 
25: STEM Spark Club 10 am to 1 pm 
26: STEM Spark Club 10 am to 1 pm 
March 30: Exploring Agriculture 6 pm 
March 31: Junior Leaders’ meeting 6 pm 
 
April: 
6: Jennings County 4-H YQCA training 6 pm. Jennings County 
Public Library  
8: Area I Rabbit Workshop 
13: Cloverbud Club 6pm 
15: YQCA Training 6 pm 
20: Extension Board meeting 
21: YQCA Training 6 pm 
27: Exploring Agriculture 6 pm  
 
May: 
SAVE THE DATE: Mini 4-H Day Camp 
 
June:  
Southeastern Indiana 4-H Camp June 7-10, 2021. Camper applications will be available this spring!  
Jennings County Fair June 13-19, 2021 

Jennings County 4-H Council 
Monday, March 29 
Monday, April 26  

6 pm 
Jennings County Public Library  

Jennings County 4-H Livestock 
Committee 

Monday, March 15 
Monday, April 19  

6 pm 
Jennings County Public Library 

National Volunteer Week:  
April 18-24 

Thank you to all of our 4-H Volunteers who devote 
their time and talents to making the 4-H program     

a success each year.  



Agriculture & Natural Resources Update 

 

 

Junior Pork Day at Purdue has gone virtual for 2021!  The Purdue Animal Science Department and Purdue Extension 
have some exciting sessions throughout the month of March that will help youth increase their knowledge of their swine 
project and industry.  Save the dates for four live, virtual learning opportunities for youth to learn all about pork! Each 
session will take place on a Wednesday in March at 7:00 pm ET. 

🐷🐷 March 3 🍀🍀 Animal Selection - Learn about choosing the best project pig, market pig, and breeding gilt. 

🐷🐷 March 10 🍀🍀 Meat Cuts & Quality - Study carcass cuts, meat quality and carcass placing/judging in the Purdue 
Animal Science meats lab. 

🐷🐷 March 17 🍀🍀 Hot Topics - Discuss Ractopamine use and alternatives, vaccine needs and pig health, and 
showmanship. 

🐷🐷 March 24 🍀🍀 Pork Trivia Game Night 

The sessions will be take place on Zoom using the same link each week https://purdue.ag/jrpork21.  

Registration is not required, simply log on and participate the night of. 

 

ANR Extension Educator-Vacancy 
If you know of individuals who are qualified and would be interested in a position, please share with them the 
Purdue Careers website. The new career site for Purdue is: careers.purdue.edu. When external applicants go 

to this page, they’ll have to click on “staff” positions and they can search by “Extension” in keywords. If 
anyone has questions or would like more information about the position, they are asked to contact Atina 
Rozhon, County Extension Director, at arozhon@pudue.edu or call the Extension Office at 812-352-3033. 

https://purdue.ag/jrpork21
https://purdue.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=76b8133483f5fb6c7e10710f8&id=cd777d0d74&e=3415dc42b9


 

MARCH 2021 PARP EVENTS 
 Check out more details at https://ppp.purdue.edu/ 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 
PURDUE EXTENSION - JENNINGS COUNTY 
200 EAST BROWN STREET, P.O. BOX 365 

VERNON, IN 47282 
 
 

U.S. Postage 
PRSRT STD 

PAID 
Vernon, IN 47282 

Permit No. 9 

 
 
 
 

  
 

PURDUE EXTENSION JENNINGS COUNTY 

Atina Rozhon 
Health & Human Sciences 
County Extension Director 

arozhon@purdue.edu 

Melessa Wiesehan 
4-H Youth Development 
mwieseha@purdue.edu 

Office Hours: 8 AM to 4 PM        Phone: 812-352-3033 

  

Deidre Wagster 
Office Manager 

dwagster@purdue.edu 


	March-April 2021 Newsletter
	4-H March and April 2021
	MarApr2021Newsletter
	Blank Page



